



WHAT DO THE NEWLY RESCUED CHILDREN THINK ABOUT WHEN THEY FIRST COME TO CHALLENGE FARM? N





HERE'S WHAT THE NEW BOYS SAID:

- "...learning new ideas, hoping to know more about God."
- "...how he will go and clean himself after a long day, hoping for a bright future so he can be a role model to other children."
- "...when he will be allowed to go to class, assisted to learn and succeed so he can help his family who is suffering."
- "...the meal he is going to have today, hoping to have a chance to complete school and help other children in need, that he will forget all the pain he has gone through."
- "... going to class he's been out of school a long time."

The kids are sometimes fearful when they first come. They're afraid of rejection. Will they be accepted? Will they find a friend? Will their needs be met? There's uncertainty - it's a new environment and new people. They've learned not to trust. Rehabilitation takes time.

How can you help? Pray for our kids! Give to help a newly rescued child get settled, or sponsor a child. Visit - www.challengefarm.org.



I NEED A SPONSOR...



My name is Melvin.



My name is James.





"It takes a whole village to raise a child!" - African Proverb

HAPPY 3RD ANNIVERSARY, PASTOR NICHOLAS AND MAGGIE!

What a blessing to have Pastor Nicholas and Maggie at Challenge Farm! Before coming to the Farm, they both were involved in discipling children, teens, and young adults, especially on how to read through the Bible.

Pastor Nicholas was a Christian Union Fellowship leader in high school. While pursuing his university undergraduate work in India, he served as Pastorate for the Victory Fellowship International. He later served with the same fellowship in Kenya. Nicholas actively served with the ICC (International Christian Center) Prayer Ministry.

During University, Maggie was involved in prayer ministry and occasionally led worship. While pursuing her undergraduate degree, she also became actively involved in Victory Fellowship Int'l. She later served in Kenya's local branch. Maggie created a discipleship "community" for their 2 sons and 14 other boys and spent 3 years discipling the small group. She says, "When I look back and what the boys are today, I see the hand of God in their lives." Maggie actively served as a Group Leader for ICC's Leadership Forum.

In 2022, Pastor Nicholas and Maggie received a call to serve in Kitale. They began praying and seeking the Lord. During that time, Maggie recalls, "... in the process, the Lord reminded me of a prophecy I received back in my university days about being involved with the less fortunate. The exact picture replayed in my mind. It was a prophecy I had totally forgotten about.

I'm talking of 24 years later... I felt in my spirit that God is speaking...from that day I gave myself to the mission field and moved to Challenge Farm - Kitale."

We praise God for their sacrifice to relocate and change their careers and ministry roles to oversee Challenge Farm's daily ministry to hurting children!

Take the Challenge!

Help us buy a year's supply of beans and corn for the kids' meals! Total still needed \$9,585.00.

Take the Challenge! Buy a bag of corn or beans!

55 lb. bag of beans ~ \$100/bag 198 lb. bag of corn ~ \$38/bag





BIBLE READING PROGRAM GRADUATES IGRATULATIONS, CLASS 8 $oldsymbol{\&}$ 9 STUDENTS!



The students read through the entire Bible -Genesis to Revelation! Our dorms' house parents noticed a difference when the kids started reading the Bible. Nightmares that are often manifested in traumatized children were reduced dramatically because of the Word of God!

WANT TO HELP?

You can give securely online at www.challengefarm.

org/projects. Scroll down to FOOD or use the OR code!

OR you can send a check payable to Globe to PO Box 3040, Pensacola FL 32516. Include a note: Beans or Corn!





LOVING AND REHABILITATING THE ABANDONED, ORPHANED, ABUSED, AND STREET CHILDREN IN KITALE, KENYA.





